NEWSLETTER MARCH 2021



SIR GRAHAM BRADY

Member of Parliament for Altrincham and Sale West

Dear all, welcome to March's newsletter. Another busy month comes to an end, but in many ways the only thing that's mattered since January came almost at the end with the debates and vote on extending the government's 'emergency powers' last Thursday.

I told the House that the danger is we risk normalising an extreme policy response and asked: 'Whose rights are they? Does the government have the right to decide whether people see their children or grandchildren? My answer is an emphatic 'No!'.... This habit of control leads to coercive laws. There is no public health argument for fining people £5000 for *leaving* the country!'

Double click on the link below to listen:

https://scontent-lht6-1.xx.fbcdn.net/v/t66.36240-6/10000000 460710488465621 8146607236728883738 n.mp4? nc cat=103&ccb=1-3& nc sid=985c63&efg=eyJ2ZW5jb2RIX3RhZyI6Im9lcF9oZCJ9& nc ohc=FutXaptyNNEAX89Qh8z&nc ht=scontent-lht6-1.xx&oh=1e5f551f05d7c79afa99b5d33b0644b6&oe=608900C3

In the event, the Commons voted overwhelmingly to extend lockdown restrictions to the end of June and the Coronavirus Act at least until October. I worry that this massive shift of power over peoples lives to the state may take decades to reverse.

I ended February speaking to Bracknell Conservative Association. At the beginning of March I had a Zoom interview with Palatinate; the student newspaper for Durham University https://www.palatinate.org.uk/sir-graham-brady-the-government-has-gone-too-far/ I was interviewed by Paul Ray, a young Durham student who asked me about my time at university amongst other things. Shockingly Paul is the son of Victoria's roommate in her first year at Durham!

https://youtu.be/xt5rDt6wVUI

Those of us who have been vaccinated are able to attend parliament and get a few things done. 3rd March was Budget Day and Rishi came along to the '22 to talk to colleagues about the economy and answered all their gueries.

On 4th March I was at a Cities Restart roundtable for business leaders on the safe restart of international travel. On Saturday 6th March I spoke via Zoom top the Conservative East Midlands conference. On 9th March I had a very useful briefing from a company which will soon start making sustainable aviation fuels in the North west – Fulcrum Bioenergy.

Wednesday 10th March I was on Talk Radio with Julia Hartley Brewer:

https://m.facebook.com/talkRADIOUK/videos/sir-graham-brady-if-youre-being-led-by-data-not-dates-you-need-to-be-balanced/1098515490560973/?locale=ro RO

followed by Gavin Williamson at the 1922 Committee – the week the schools were finally back.

The next day I was again on Talk Radio with Julia Hartley Brewer; I was also part of a podcast with Major Roberts, a former army major. Making the case for freedom and normality.

The following day I was pleased to join Altrincham Chamber of Commerce for their Business Awards.

13th March I spoke to Vale of Glamorgan Conservative Association; they had just spent the evening telephone canvassing.

17th March I hosted a meeting between Transport Minister Rachel Maclean and Friends of Carrington Moss.



Rachel Maclean MP

After that I welcomed Andy Street, West Midlands Mayor and Ben Houchen, the Conservative Mayor of Tees Valley, to the '22.





Andy Street

Ben Houchen

The following say I had an interview with That's TV and spoke at an evening event for Laura Evans, the excellent mayoral candidate.

On Friday 19th March I joined my former colleague Michael Portillo on his Times Radio programme. https://www.thetimes.co.uk/radio

The next day I joined another former colleague, this time Nick de Bois, on his Talk Radio show. https://talkradio.co.uk/nick-de-bois

In the Commons, double click for full exchange.

15th March:

Policing and Prevention of Violence against Women 15 Mar 2021

Graham Brady Chair, Conservative Party 1922 Committee

I will try my best, Madam Deputy Speaker. {In response to the chair's request for brief interventions} The Home Secretary rightly said that the right to protest is a cornerstone of our democracy but, as she also said, on 6 January the House voted for swingeing powers to control protests for the period of the coronavirus restrictions. May I ask her to work with concerned Members across the House to ensure that the legislation we are about to pass protects that right of peaceful protest and stops only serious disruption?'

- I was in the chair for the following business:
- Backbench Business: Covid-19: Community Pharmacies [Sir Graham Brady in the Chair] 11 Mar 2021

In order to allow the safe exit of hon. Members participating in this item of business and the safe arrival of those participating in the next, we will suspend until half-past 3. Sitting suspended.

• Backbench Business: Covid-19: Community Pharmacies — [Sir Graham Brady in the Chair] 11 Mar 2021

I thank everybody for keeping to time so well, making sure that we have sufficient time left for each of the Front-Bench spokespeople to have up to 10

minutes to wind up, and for the hon. Member for Thurrock (Jackie Doyle-Price) to have at least a couple of minutes at the end to sum up.

21st March I wrote a piece for the Sunday Express, picture and link below



I link here: Time for extreme powers to end, time to take back our freedoms, writes SIR GRAHAM BRADY

https://www.express.co.uk/comment/expresscomment/1412624/Preserve-our-freedoms-campaign-sir-graham-brady

And appeared on Times Radio: https://www.thetimes.co.uk/radio



On 25th March I was on Politics Live on the BBC, interviewed by Jo Coburn about vaccine passports and extending the coronavirus powers: https://www.bbc.co.uk/iplayer/episode/m000tj4v/politics-live-25032021

I wrote a piece for the Sun on Sunday, pictured below:





Sir Graham Brady MP Cllr Nathan Evans, local campaigner Dr Kaushik Chakraborty

I am backing the opposition to the proposals to build on Trafford College's outside sports pitch and car park; We have lost too many playing fields to development over the years, they are a vital resource that can never be replaced. With massive over development threatened on green belt at Carrington Moss and the Timperley Wedge, this threatens still more congestion and pressure on local services.

Today I met with the Prime Minister at No 10... we talked over current events but of course I can't divulge what was said...

That's all for now, I wish you and your family a healthy and peaceful Easter.

With best wishes,

Sir Graham Brady MP